ESSENDINE PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on Thursday 19th.January 2017 at 6.00pm
Those present: Councillors Kevin Ayton (KA), in the chair, Bob Trickey (BT), Richard Coleman (RC), Ian Collis (IC), and Clerk Derek Patience. There was one member of the public in attendance, Mr. David Burt (DB).
	Item
	Minute
	Action


	1. Open Forum
2. Apologies for Absence

3. Declarations of Interests

4. Police Matters

5. Minutes of Previous Meeting

6. Matters Arising

7. Correspondence

8. Village Questionnaire

9. Finance

10. Planning
11. Play Area 
12. Any Other Business
13. Date of Next Meeting

	No questions raised.
Councillor Chris Rowland, County Councillors Chris Parsons and David Wilby, PC Laurie Appleton
None
No report in the absence of a police representative
Minutes of the meeting held on 15th. December 2016 were approved on the proposal of BT, seconded IC
1. Former Station Hotel and Pub. BT reported that he had done some investigation and concluded that, as the pub had been a residential property for so long now, it was unlikely that a Community Amenity Order on it would be obtainable.  KA asserted that RCC Planning had confirmed in the past that no Change of Use application had been received on the property, and that it would be unlikely to be passed if one was submitted. BT to investigate further.
2. Dog Bins. It was agreed that the Clerk should purchase a new 50 litre bin to replace the 25ltr bin on the Green, which was regularly overflowing. Total cost with fixings £135 + vat.  BT agreed to fit the new bin, and to look at installing the replaced bin along Bourne Road, perhaps fixing it to the speed sign
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Play Area Invoice: The Council was satisfied that all work Had been carried out, and approval was given for the payment of £831.00
St.Mary’s PCC: A further request for a donation toward churchyard upkeep expenses had been received. It was noted that a donation of £500 had already been granted during this financial year, and it was agreed to defer consideration of this request until April.
RC reported on the result of the survey, and handed out his detailed summary document for Councillors to study for discussion at the next meeting.  29 responses had been received, which represents 18% of the households in the village. There was a fairly even split on most of the major issues raised in the questionnaire. It was noted that many residents were unaware of when PC meetings took place and where to view minutes of meetings, and it was suggested that meetings could be better advertised in the Village News, along with website access to minutes

A financial update had been circulated to councillors prior to the meeting. This showed receipts of £9,634, and expenditure totalling £14,565.  The current balance stands at £7,947. The year-end balance should be in the region of £6,500.
Precept 2017-18: After some discussion on the needs of further repairs and replacements in the Play Area, and other increased expenditure, it was agreed to set the precept for the coming year at £15,000, and that an appropriate explanation for this should be published in the April edition of the Village News.
Planning Application – Meadow Park Ind. Estate: This application, for construction of a new warehouse and 10 further smaller industrial units, was discussed. Whilst there were no objections from the PC, concerns were expressed concerning road usage, and the limited access for HGVs, which latter would require improvements if the application were to progress. Clerk to advise Planning Dept. via website.

It was agreed that an application for match-funding for replacements to the Play Area for £4,000 should be submitted to Awards4All. IC agreed to undertake this.
Speed Guns:RC suggested that the PC should look at costings for speed guns to be kept in the parish in an effort to keep speeding down. KA felt that we should consider going through the police Speedwatch scheme as on previous occasions.
Thursday 16th. March 2017 at 6pm.

There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.00pm.
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